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August 11, 2021 

Dear Chargers and Chargerettes: 

It is with great pride and excitement that I write to you as the newly appointed Acting Principal of 

Carbondale Area Jr./Sr. High School for the 2021-2022 school year.   

The Carbondale Area School District and Carbondale Area High School has always been an 

integral part of my life.  As a proud member of the graduating class of 2000, a former faculty 

member, coach, athletic director, and now administrator, I have been blessed to witness the 

amazing things that happen in our school district on a daily basis.   

For the past 14 years, I have been a member of our elementary team.  I’ve worked as a self-

contained classroom teacher in 5th and 6th grades, as well as the computer lab teacher.  Last spring, 

I had the opportunity to work as an administrative intern, as Teacher on Assignment.  I hold a 

bachelor’s degree in Elementary Education from Marywood University.  In addition, I hold a 

master’s degree in Educational Leadership from Delaware Valley University.  Furthermore, I am 

currently working toward my Superintendent’s Letter of Eligibility, where I’m a Doctoral 

candidate in Delaware Valley University’s program.   

I am grateful for the opportunity to work with an outstanding faculty, support staff, and 

administration to provide a memorable high school experience for all our students.  If I can ever 

be of service to you or your family, please don’t hesitate to contact our high school office at your 

earliest convenience.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Lawrence A. Gabriel III 
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